
 

 

 

 May 16, 2019 
 
 
 
 
John Zimmer                                             Mr. Ryan Russo 
Lyft                                                            City of Oakland 
185 Berry St #5000                                   250 Frank Ogawa Plaza, Suite 4344 
San Francisco, CA 94107                         Oakland, CA 94612 
 
RE: Close of Dispute Resolution under the Bay Area Bike Share Program Coordination 
Agreement 
 
Dear Mr. Zimmer and Mr. Russo, 
 
This letter is to provide an update on the resolution of the dispute resolution process, which 
was initiated on July 10, 2018. The initiation of a dispute resolution occurred due to the 
dispute surrounding the exclusive rights to operate a bikeshare program in the City of 
Oakland, specifically regarding dockless bicycles and ebikes. OakDOT agreed to postpone 
the dispute process due to the regional ebike discussion currently underway. As both parties 
know, four out of seven parties have signed a letter, setting forth the parameters of an ebike 
expansion of the program, consistent with the terms of the original 2015 Program and 
Coordination Agreement. Once the City of Oakland signs the current ebike letter, MTC 
considers the dispute to be resolved.       
                                                                                                                                                        
 Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 Alix A. Bockelman 
 Deputy Executive Director, Policy  
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